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Program Highlights  

V i s i t  o u r  w e b s i t e  a t :   w w w . l c g s c o . o r g  

Regular meetings are held on the 3rd Thursday at 6:30 p.m. in the 
Community Room of the Harmony Public Library at 4616 S. Shields 
Street (Front Range CC Campus West Side)  
 

July 15: Larimer County Genealogical Society ï 6:30 pm 

Harmony Public Library in the Community Room 

Program: ñShow & Tell Family History Storiesò hosted by LCGS Board members 

See program highlights for details. 
 

July 17: Estes Park Genealogical Society Seminar ï 9 am to 5 pm 

Estes Park Public Library, Hondius Room 

All day genealogy seminar featuring Valerie Lair and Joyce Lohse 

Please register with Estes Park Library at 970-586-8116. 
 

July 31: CGS/ISOGG Genetic Genealogy Seminar ï 9 am to 4 pm 

Denver Public Library, Vida Ellison Gallery, 7th floor 

All day seminar on DNA and genetic genealogy presented by four speakers 

Please RSVP at email: Denver.ISOGG@gmail.com or call 303-777-1391. 
 

August 14: Estes Park Genealogical Society Seminar ï 9 am to 5 pm 

Estes Park Public Library, Hondius Room 

All day genealogy seminar featuring Mona Lambrecht and Cari Taplin  

Please register with Estes Park Library at 970-586-8116. 
 

August 19: Larimer County Genealogical Society ï 6:30 pm 

Harmony Public Library in the Community Room 

Program ñMemorial Artò by Debbie Dalton 

See program highlights for details. 
 

September TBA: Family tree Maker Users Group ï 7 pm 

Harmony Public Library in the community room 

FTM 2010 Advanced I software class presented by Bob Larson. 
 

September 11: LCGS Genealogy Workshop ï 9 am 

Harmony Public Library in the computer labðLimited to 20 seats.  

3 hour workshop on simple photo editing & Publisher software by Hildy Morgan  

Registration required at http://www.lcgsco.org/event-registration. 
 

September 16: Larimer County Genealogical Society ï 6:30 pm 

Harmony Public Library in the Community Room 

Program ñWhatôs New at the Family History Centerò by Pat Johnson. 
 

October 6:  Beginnerôs Genealogy Classes ï 4 pm 
Loveland Senior Center at 700 E. Fourth Street 

Six week class presented by Ceil Damschroder 

Cost: $40. Limited to 15 students. Please register at 970-962-2777. 
 

October 7: Beginnerôs Genealogy Classes ï 4 pm 

Fort Collins Senior Center at 1200 Raintree Avenue 

Six week class presented by Ceil Damschroder 

Cost: $42. Limited to 15 students. Please register at 970-221-6644. 
 

All programs are FREE unless noted and the public is welcome to attend. 

July program: Our annual 
Show & Tell Family History 
Stories hosted by LCGS Board 
members. We also have our 
ice cream social featuring 
different flavors of delicious 
ice cream. Society members 
and visitors are welcome to tell 
their ancestorôs stories to the 

audience. Email your family history story to 
our VP Carol Stetser at Hstetser@q.com for 
some great recognition of your 
ancestor. If you enjoy hearing 
about everyoneôs ancestors, youôll 
want to attend this interesting 
evening and enjoy some delicious 
ice cream. Weôll also make some 
grand announcements with our 
Poudre River and Loveland library 
partners. 

 
August program: Our 
program is Memorial Art by 
Debbie Dalton. She provides 
an insight into an individualôs 
life, the history of a particular 
family, and often the history 
of a family. Tombstone size 
and shape, the materials used 
and the artwork or engraved 
words are facets that tell the 

enriching stories of these ancestors. 
 
Debbie is a third generation memorial 
designer and President of Greeley Monuments 
Works established in 1909. She worked as an 
artist, instructor, and graphics designer until 
she made the decision to become part of the 
family business. She is past president of the 
Monument Builders of North America 
Association in 2005 during their centennial 
year. 

Events Calendar  

http://www.lcgsco.org/event-registration
mailto:Hstetser@q.com
http://www.lcgsco.org/


 
LARIMER COUNTY GENEA LOGICAL SOCIETY OFFICERS  

President  Robert Larson   225-0491 
Vice President  Carol Stetser 495-1132  
Treasurer  Paul Smith  613-1930 
Recording Secretary  Barbara Bonilla 472-0659 
Corresponding Secretary  Hap Hazard 484-9194 
Director At Large Ceil Damschroder 226-2164 
Director At Large Open  

 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
 

Archival/Study Groups Sonny Hygh 204-1460 
Basement Bookshelf Roger Long 482-8643 
Budget & Finance Len Ray 282-0915 
Council Representative Diane Fox                303-466-4588 
Education George & Hildy Morgan 223-3493 
Hospitality Ellen Wheeling 223-8744 
LDS Contact  Pat Johnson   482-3385 
Membership       Jan Hygh     204-1460 
Mentor Program      Sharon Koleber 669-2599 
Publications  Hap Hazard 484-9194 
Publicity Kathy Patrick                   206-1664 
Recycle Table Richard Sage 388-6602 
Researcher-Ft. Collins  Carol Stetser  495-1132 
Researcher-Loveland  Al Boswell   669-8766 
Webmaster Pat Walker 420-3597 
 

NEWSLETTER STAFF 

Editor  Robert Larson   225-0491 
Publisher  Sherri Schloss  226-2343  
Distribution  Julia Hillen   482-5957 

Larimer County Genealogical Society meets at 6:30 p.m. on 
the third Thursday of each month (except no meeting in 
December) at the Harmony Public Library, Community 
Meeting Room, 4616 So. Shields Street in Fort Collins, CO. 

Dues: $18/year for an individual or $27/year for a family. 

The newsletter is published six times a year. Please submit all 
articles and announcements to the newsletter committee at  
email address: newsletter_editor@lcgsco.org  or to our 
mailing address below.  

 

Mailing Address:  Larimer County Genealogical Society 
PO Box 270737,  

Ft Collins, CO 80527-0737 
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Presidentôs Message 
Bob Larson  

We had two great programs in May and 
June. Denver pro-genealogist Carol Cooke 
Darrow  talked about locating ancestors 
before 1850 and Boulder historian Siliva 
Pettem explained how she helped to solve a 
60 year old criminal cold case with more 
details on page seven. 
 
Three of our members, Darrell Coble, 

Majel Morgan,  and Arden Shubert recently passed away. 
They will be missed at our society meetings as I always 
enjoyed talking with these fellow genealogists. Unfortunately, 
we lost another fellow genealogist and popular speaker, 
Birdie Monk Holsclaw last month. Birdie passed away after 
struggling with cancer since early 2009. She was very 
inspiring with lots of great knowledge and wisdom and she 
will be sorely missed. 
 
I was reminiscing with several members about the old times 
after watching a recent PBS TV show, Great American 
Songbook, which highlighted composers, performers, bands, 
and popular songs from the last century. I donôt know what 
your favorite music era was, but my favorite music came 
from the 1940s and 1950s with the Big Bands, Broadway, 
and Hollywood movie musicals reigning during that era. 
Music and genealogy have one thing in common, they bring 
back fond memories! 
 
We had two great events that our society sponsored last 
month: the Fort Collins Victorian Sunday in the Park and 
the second annual Colorado Family History Expo. The 
annual Victorian Sunday event was delayed by rain and 
rescheduled the following week. This event is always fun 
because we dress up in Victorian era clothing and talk with 
the public on pursuing their genealogy. There were over 600 
people who attended with 10 crafters, several entertainment 
groups, and a dozen heritage societies, who made this a 
delightful event. Thanks to our society members who dressed 
up and helped promote genealogy to the public. More info on 
this in our society news page. 
 
Over 700 genealogists attended the second annual Colorado 
Family History Expo at the Embassy Suites Conference 
Center in Loveland. With over 23 exhibitors and 85 classes, 
genealogists received lots of great information, exhibitor 
discounts, and many door prizes. Thanks to many volunteers 
from our society, neighboring societies, and FHCs in 
Northern Colorado and Southern Wyoming for making it 
another successful conferenceðand certainly thanks to Expo 
President Holly Hansen and her staff for making it a success 
and memorable. 
 
At the Colorado Expo, one national speaker, Thomas 
MacEntee, presented Facebook for Genealogists. I just 
started a Facebook webpage myself to learn about its 
advantages, but have talked to several of our members, other 
societies, and local libraries on how they used Facebook. 
Over a dozen current and past members have Facebook 
pages. All had positive responses, therefore I requested our 
society Board to approve adding a Facebook page at no cost 
for additional publicity to attract past members, new and even 
younger genealogists. I will make an announcement at our 
July 15 meeting on our new society Facebook page. 
 
We still have many events scheduled throughout the year. 
Tell your relatives and friends about our society, but donôt tell 
them weôre really addicting!   
 

Happy Trails!  Bob 

Family History Center contact info:  

   Fort Collins FHC:  226-5999 

   Tue and Wed: 10am-4pm & 6:30-9:30pm 

   June = regular hours 

   July = afternoons and Tuesday evenings 

   August = mornings and Wednesday  

    evenings 

   September = regular hours 

   Sat: 9 am to noon = open all summer 

   Loveland FHC: 669-6498 

   Berthoud FHC: 532-2155 
  
Tip: See new & improved familysearch.org at http://

fsbeta.familysearch.org/. It is in beta test and looks great!! 

Family History Center News  
Pat Johnson 

http://fsbeta.familysearch.org/
http://fsbeta.familysearch.org/


Hereôs some exciting news from Ancestry.com and Swedenôs Genline database companies. Ancestry.com., the 

world's largest online family history resource, announced that it has agreed to acquire the leading Swedish 

family history website Genline.se. Genline AB is the Swedish market leader in genealogy and local heritage 

research. Its collection of Swedish church records contains more than 26 million digitalized pages of records 

dating from the 1600's to the 1900s. Upon completion of the transaction, Genline will join Ancestry.com's 

family of nine web properties globally, which together serve more than 1.2 million subscribers and host over 

five billion historical records and 17 million family trees containing 1.7 billion profiles. 

 

Confused about which genealogy software to purchase? There are several websites dedicated to comparing the different versions 

with their rating system. Here are three of them for your review: http://genealogy-software-review.toptenreviews.com/ and 

http://www.starreviews.com/genealogy-software-reviews.aspx and http://genealogy-software.no1reviews.com. 

I have heard of Hi-Fi and of Wi-Fi but this is a new term for me: Die-Fi. Arizona 

company Objecs announced that it has developed "enhanced memorial products" that 

add Near Field Communications tags to cemetery markers, which allow text and 

photos to be "embedded" in a headstone and retrieved whenever a cell phone is 

touched against its surface. 

 

Objecs, which specializes in "object hyper linking," or assigning a Web-based 

presence to real world objects, sells two products. One is called Rosetta Stone, which 

is a palm-sized stone tablet; the other is Data Tag, which adheres directly to 

headstones. In good outdoor conditions, the company says the Personal Rosetta Stone 

should be readable for as much as 300 years. 

"Each tag has a unique ID number that serves the same purpose as a database primary key," John Bottorff, Objecs Founder said in a 

statement today. "This unique ID number creates a common reference between the physical world and the digital world in ways 

that first and last name by itself can not." You can learn more at http://www.objecs.com. (Dick Eastmanôs Online Genealogy 

Newsletter 2-25-2010) 
 

Editorôs Notes: Be sure to see our August program on Memorial Art presented by Greeley monument owner Debbie Dalton about 

related memorial products  

The Apple iPad is the new computing device that seems to be in hot demand right now with the 

younger generation. Apple has sold two million iPads, since it started shipping two months ago in 

June. It is a small sized tablet (aka slate) computer that uses touch screen technology to access a 

multitude of programs similar to their iPhone product. 
 

Advantages are small, light, portable, intuitive to use, wireless Wi-Fi or cellular 3G network 

interface, onboard keyboard, touch screen technology, excellent screen resolution, 10 hour battery 

life, USB port, internal microphone and speaker, great for email, texting, browsing, or downloading 

movies, GPS locator, now with Amazonôs Kindle book reader interface, over 200,000 software 

applications including family tree software, multi-languages, and genealogist newsletter editor Dick Eastman certainly likes it. 
 

Disadvantages are costly per GB memory and screen size, Apple based only system, possibly cumbersome for seniors using 

onboard keyboard, limited visibility with small 10 x 7 inch screen, needs protective cover for portable use, no CD or DVD onboard 

capability, no internal webcam, needs remote Wi-Fi or AT&T cellular 3G network systems to access Internet, and requires cellular 

or Wi-Fi Internet access contract at $15 or $30 per month.  
 

The iPad works well with both Windows and Macintosh computers. Prices range from $499 with 16 GB flash memory to $829 

with 64 GB flash memory. Prices are expected to drop within one year with competitive products from HP and others. For more 

iPad tech specs, visit www.apple.com/ipad/specs. 
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Genealogy Tidbits  

Technology Corner  

Letôs Go Site-Seeing  

http://Genline.se
http://genealogy-software-review.toptenreviews.com/
http://www.objecs.com
http://www.apple.com/ipad/specs
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Society News  

Membership News 
 

Welcome new members: Lin Daly and Kim Freeman from Fort Collins and Duane Wheeler from Murietta, California. 

 

In Memory of Our Past Members 
 

Darrel Coble, Majel Morgan , and Arden Shubert (pictured 

left to right) will be missed at our society meetings. They 

passed away since our last newsletter. Darrel, Majel, and 

Ardenôs obituaries are available on our website at http://

www.lcgsco.org/blog. 

 

All were long term genealogists and society members. Our 

heartfelt condolences to their families for their loss. 

 
 

LCGS Attends Third Annual Victorian Sunday in the Park Festival 
 

Even though the Victorian Sunday festival was delayed one week in June due to the rain, over 600 people attended this fun and 

exciting event. About two dozen heritage groups including our society had booths for the public to learn about their heritage or 

history of the city. Many crafters displayed basket weaving, quilting, farming, and blacksmithing besides showing an hourly 

puppet show and free wagon rides. Free lemonade and root beer became popular and cool drinks at the event. Thanks to members 

Barbara Bonilla , Ginny Feagler, Carolyn Goodwin, Mary Joy Hauk , Hap Hazard, Jan Hygh, Pat Johnson, and Bob Larson 

for staffing the different society booths. Pictured below are several of our society members in their Victorian clothing. 
 

LCGS Sponsors Another Successful Colorado Family History Expo 
 

The Colorado Expo 2010 was held at the Embassy Suites Conference Center in Loveland on July 25 & 26. More than 750 

genealogists attended the two day conference. Over 30 speakers presented 85 classes and 23 exhibitors displayed their products 

and services. Shown below are several photos of our members at the expo. 

Barbara Bonilla, Bob Larson, & Jan Hygh Pat Johnson Pat Walker Hap Hazard with Can Can Girls 

Cathi Smith at the CO/WY Societies booth Gary Turner Nancy Abrahams Dora Hildebrand & Barbara Sullivan 

http://www.lcgsco.org/blog
http://www.lcgsco.org/blog

